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Dear Students, Parents, Staff and Friends of St
Matthew’s,
Last week was another busy week with our Ash Wednesday Mass for the whole school commencing the

season of Lent, Round 2 of Grade 6 Inter school Sport and �nishing with our Prep Welcome Mass and

BBQ on Saturday evening.

PREP WELCOME MASS

It was great to see many of our students and parents for the Prep Welcome Mass. The Preps were

fantastic in all their participation throughout the Mass. Fr Boy commented that he thought their

responses were wonderful. Almost all families stayed on to enjoy the BBQ, each other's company and

the beautiful weather.  It was a great evening! Congratulations and well done to Miss Vanessa Piscitelli

(Prep P), Miss Caitlin Lyons (Prep L) and Mrs Helen Howden (Religious Education Leader) for organising

and preparing the students for Mass on Saturday evening.

Many thanks also to our sta� - Mrs Carmela D’Amato, Mrs Rina Car�, Mrs Katrina White, Mrs Annie

Torres and Mrs Anna El Khoury for all your assistance before, during and after Mass. We also  sincerely

thank our wonderful P & F Team : Lisa Gravina, Corinna Makdesi, Joanne Cappellano, Faye

Themistokleous, Frances Pitruzzello, Anna El-Khoury, Anna Proud  who helped set up, cooked the BBQ,

served the meal and assisted in cleaning up It was a great team e�ort!! Also thank you to the Dads who
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served the meal and assisted in cleaning up. It was a great team e�ort!! Also thank you to the Dads who

helped packing away all the chairs.

Well Done Everyone on a great Team E�ort!!!

FURTHER NEW STAFF

Last Thursday we welcomed another experienced teacher, Mrs Daniela Caruana who will be here each

Thursday releasing teachers to participate in meetings with parents (PSGs) and to write up Personal

Learning Plans (PLPs) for their students.

A fortnight ago we farewelled our Grounds and Maintenance man Mr Damian Lyons who was o�ered

the same job at another school 5 minutes walk from his home. Damian was sad to leave, but  it was too

good to pass up.

Yesterday we welcomed Mr Bruno Fornaro. If his surname sounds familiar, it should, as it is Miss Lucy

Fornaro’s (Teacher of 2F) dad. Bruno comes to us with a wealth of experience in many trades. He started

yesterday and will be working 5 days a week from 8am - 1pm. We extend a warm St Matthew’s 

welcome to Daniela & Bruno.

NEW ADMINISTRATION BUILDING – NEARLY THERE!! 

The near �nal touches have been put onto our new Administration building this week. The garden

landscaping and the lettering  “ST MATTHEW’S PRIMARY SCHOOL” have been placed along the bottom of

the Cladding each side of the corner facing William Street.  The three missing and two damaged panels

should be replaced in the coming weeks. We are looking forward to total completion and an O�cial

Opening in the not too distant future. Stay tuned for the date.

OPEN DAYS AND SCHOOL TOURS FOR 2021 ENROLMENTS

Enrolment time for Grades Prep – Six in 2021 will soon be upon us. If you know anyone who would like

to come to our school next year, please let them know that we will be holding our open days and

school tours on Tuesday 17th March at 7pm and on Thursday 19th March at 9:15am and 7pm.  Please

look out for our advertisement in an upcoming edition of   the Moreland Leader for Catholic Education

Week.

UNIFORM SHOP

The St Matthew's Uniform Shop is now open every  Thursday 8:45am – 9:30am.

CANTEEN DAYS

CANTEEN IS NOW OPEN ON MONDAY, WEDNESDAY TO FRIDAY, Closed Tuesdays during Term 1.

What a start to the Season of Autumn -  32 degrees!!!I Hope we have some lovely Autumn weather for

the Long Weekend and the remaining three weeks of Term 1. Enjoy!

Bob Brown - Principal.



Our New Signage
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Dates to Remember:
2020

March

Friday 6th: Year 6 Round 3 Inter School Sports

                    Year 3P Assembly. All welcome

Monday 9th: Public Holiday- no school

Friday 13th: Year 4 Level mass, 9.30am All welcome

Tuesday 17th: St Patrick's Day

                          School Tour for 2021  7pm

Wednesday 18th: Reconciliation Workshop

Thursday 19th: School Tour for 2021 9.15am

                            School Tour for 2021  7pm

Friday 20th: Year 2 level Mass, 9.30am. All families welcome.

                       Year 6 Inter School Sports Final

                       Market Fresh Incursion- Preps

                       National Day Against Bullying and Violence

Saturday 21st: Reconciliation Commitment Mass

Friday 27th: End of Term 1. Whole School Mass, 9.30am. All welcome

Saturday 28th: Family Fun Day (information sent out today)

LEARNING AT ST MATTHEW'SLEARNING AT ST MATTHEW'S



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
This term our classes have been looking at prayer, prayer spaces and how prayer can be very calming.

Every morning all our classes begin with a prayer and some even ask for special intentions. Many of our

younger students pray for families who are in crises, or for family members who are ill, they even pray

for their beloved pets.  At school we learn some important prayers like the “Our Father” and the “Hail

Mary” and the children will learn many others.

Pray though isn’t just something that we do at Church or just at school, its not just to pray for something

we want –it’s a conversation, a connection with God.   God answers us in when he knows we need it

most, but we need to be persistent in our prayers, persistent in our connection with God   - its an

important cornerstone of our faith.

This year at the beginning of term one each class were given a new prayer cloth to decorate as their own

for their prayer table.  Over the next few weeks I will post some of our class prayer tables.  

Our Prayer Cloths/Tables
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SACRAMENTAL DATES FOR 2020

RECONCILIATION: 

 Workshop - Wednesday 7.00 pm 18th March 2020

Commitment Mass – Saturday 5.30 pm 21st March 2020

Sacrament of Reconciliation- Tuesday 7.00 pm 21st April 2020

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION:

 Workshop – Wednesday 7.00 pm 6th May 2020

Commitment Mass – Saturday 5.30 pm 16th May 2020

Sacrament Holy Communion – 14th June 12.30pm & 3.00pm 2020                           

 

CONFIRMATION:

 Commitment Mass – Saturday 5.30 pm 20th June 2020

Workshop – Tuesday 7.00 pm 21st July 2020

Sacrament of Con�rmation Friday 6.00 pm 24th July 2020

 

Mrs Helen Howden

Religious Education Leader
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Student Services/Learning Diversity
Dear Parents,

If you have any new or additional information from paediatricians or psychologist in regards to your

child could you please ensure that you send it through to the school o�ce so that we are up to date with

NCCD (National Consistent Collection of Data) that is required by the Government and by the Catholic

Education Melbourne.

Also, if you have any student concerns or questions about the NCCD please contact Mrs Howden on

93595423 or by email hhowden@smfawknernth.catholic.edu.au

mailto:hhowden@smfawknernth.catholic.edu.au


AUTISM CARERS SUPPORT GROUP

https://enewsletter.skoolbag.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/1137/9268/vWTKd1g4tas33qWGdfkyW6WQ5jVSH0BgIz3Z3ZfL.jpeg


Student Representative Council

 Mrs Torres

Wellbeing Leader



LITERACY
Years Prep-2

Thank you to the parents who have returned their slip for volunteering to be a helper in the classroom.

The training session will be held on Friday, 13th March at 9am in the Family Room.

Years 3-6

Prime Minister’s Spelling Bee: The inaugural PM’s Spelling Bee is being run in Term One by

kidsnews.com.au and is open to all students across Australia in Grades 3 to Year 8. It will be a digital

competition run online in school classrooms.

There are three reading levels within the Bee for years 3-4 (green category), years 5-6 (orange category)

and years 7-8 (red category)

Entrants are required to answer 30 spelling words per round. Those who have the most accurate spelling

in the fastest time will progress to �nals. Each student is given random words from a curated list of

words designed for each level

It will start on March 16 with the two-week school-level competition before state/territory and national

�nals are held in April and May.

  If your child’s class is taking part in the Prime Minister’s Spelling Bee, please make sure you sign and

return the consent form provided by the teacher.

Mrs Rina Car�  

Literacy Leader



WELLBEING
YOU CAN DO IT PROGRAM is here at St Matthew’s! (Early Years to Level 6)

What is Social-Emotional Learning?

Social and emotional learning (SEL) is the process through which children and adults understand and

manage emotions, set and achieve positive goals, feel and show empathy for others, establish and

maintain positive relationships, and make responsible decisions.

SEL is promoted across multiple settings every day. SEL is more than just a program or lesson. It is about

how teaching and learning happens, as well as what you teach and where you learn. 

 The 5 Social and Emotional skills are:

·         SELF AWARENESS

·         SELF MANAGEMENT

·         RESPONSBLE DECISION MAKING

·         RELATIONSHIP SKILLS

·         SOCIAL AWARENESS

The YCDI program will be implemented in each year level and will be explicitly taught 1 hour per week. It

is important to understand that the Social and Emotional skills need to be taught not only in classrooms

but need to be expected, modelled and reinforced throughout their school culture and practices and

beyond in their wider community including their homes every single day for it to make a di�erence in

our children’s lives.

We look forward working alongside the children and their families supporting the You Can Do It

Program.

 

Annie Torres

Student Wellbeing Leader

 



The 5 Social and Emotional skills

Strength of Self-Acceptance

YOU CAN DO IT
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MATHEMATICS AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION
ORIENTEERING PROGRAM

Last week our   Year 4, 5 and 6 students   participated in their �rst orienteering session. Orienteering is

part treasure hunt, part amazing race. It is as much a mental activity as a physical one. It can be

conducted outdoors and indoors and it caters for all levels of �tness, for walkers as well as runners.

The program teaches students orienteering skills using a variety of active, fun and inclusive games. Some

of the skills students will learn include reading maps, map symbols, orientating the map (cardinal

points/NESW) and route choice. The program concludes with an orienteering line course around the

school.

Orienteering is a fantastic way to give students skills in Mathematics and Physical Education as well as

developing team building and problem solving.

Mrs Katrina White (Mathematics Leaders) and Mr Andrew Burrafato (Phys Ed Specialist)

Grade 4 Orienteering Session no 1
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MUSIC
Bill Hat�eld �nally breaks the world sailing record.

Last week I wrote about the Travels of Bob Hat�eld who broke the world sailing record. Here is a link of

his journey as seen on channel 9. 

Channel 9 news Clip

This also a photo of the second souvenir the Bob gave me,  a ‘spoon’ which is a piece of shiny metal with

a hook on it which is dragged behind the boat to lure and catch �sh.

This spoon hooked a big �sh one day who was clever enough to snap o� the hook and swim free.

FAMILY ENGAGEMENTFAMILY ENGAGEMENT

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F8Ax9RtE7ew


Coffee and Chat afternoon
Dear Parents/Guardian,

We are very fortunate at St Matthew's to be able to have Learning Support O�cers who can speak

di�erent languages and can support our Arabic speaking families. Bushra  and Silvana will be available

every Thursday in the family room from 2.30 to 3.30 to assist with translating any forms, newsletters

etc. If you need forms �lled in, they are  able to assist in this as well.  Otherwise come and enjoy a cup of

co�ee and meet other families within our school.

PARENTS AND FRIENDSPARENTS AND FRIENDS



Prep Welcome Mass and BBQ
Thanks to the parents and friends for helping to organise and cook for the prep BBQ.  A special thanks to

Joanne Cappellano, Faye Themistokleous, Frances Pitruzzello, Anna El-Khoury, Anna Proud. For all your

hard work on the night.

 We would also like to especially thank  North Street Bakery for their generous donation of all the bread

supplied on the night. 

Corinna Makdesi and Lisa Gravina

P&F Board Members



FAMILY FUN DAY
St Matthew’s P&F are having a Family Fun Day on the 28th of March so save the date now parents. It’s

going to be a fantastic day. So please come and support the school.

Preorder forms for the unlimited ride access wristbands are available now for $30 each.

Pro�ts will be going to purchase new shade-sales above the seating area near the canteen.

Please be reminded that our next P&F meeting will be held on the 5th of March at 9.15am. All welcome

to attend children are also welcome!

 

Once again THANK YOU to our sponsors Nelson Alexander for their generous donation towards our

event! To Lewis Realty for supplying the community boards to Display Lab and the Enviro Print Group for

their printing of �yers, posters and signage for the school. 



Thankyou

FAMILY FUN DAY
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FAMILY FUN DAY - pre order your unlimited rides ticket

COMMUNITY NEWSCOMMUNITY NEWS

HARMONY DAY
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PENOLA CATHOLIC COLLEGE
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SIMONDS CATHOLIC COLLEGE OPEN DAY

Learn To Swim

https://enewsletter.skoolbag.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/1137/9268/SP2NtvycWA8C3kEwLUK1ly3iMnokE5peMAxKRFXb.jpeg
https://enewsletter.skoolbag.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/1137/9268/RemJ8l1SZroEw63B4r8nxUZ5LlwHu1GDABkMULEJ.jpeg
https://enewsletter.skoolbag.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/1137/9533/WM6cuAlgG6DC98PCRITvshqu5cZy4KyH1J7s6Jru.jpeg
https://enewsletter.skoolbag.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/1137/9533/MPLWQfIp26WoDLP5JF7OyQ0KW7n8HSqOwDjZ0we1.jpeg


ELTHAM RUGBY UNION
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LORNE ST KINDERGARTEN
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TENNIS LESSONS

Download the SkoolBag App

The SkoolBag app is the easiest way keep up with school events, last minute notices, newsletters and all

school communications.
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St Matthew's Catholic Primary School

 95 William Street, Fawkner VIC, Australia

 03 9359 5423

 admin@smfawknernth.catholic.edu.au

 www.smfawknernth.catholic.edu.au/

 Facebook
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